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Tēnā koe  

Request under the Official Information Act 1982 

Thank you for your email of 14 August 2024 requesting the following information from Te Pūkenga – New 
Zealand Institute of Skills and Technology (Te Pūkenga): 

1. A report titled “An integrated regional network of vocational education”, which was 
prepared with input from the Specialist Advisors who were appointed by Te Pūkenga 
council in February 2024. 

2. A presentation by Te Pūkenga, with input from the Specialist Advisors, titled “Financial 
Viability Analysis 18 June 2024.” 

This letter provides a formal decision on your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 

Our decision 

The report titled “An integrated regional network of vocational education” is available here on Te Pūkenga 
website. You will note that the table on page 16 has been redacted. This is withheld under section 9(2)(b)(ii) 
of the OIA to avoid prejudicing the commercial position of the work-based learning divisions of Te Pūkenga. 

As you can access this information, we are refusing your request for this report under section 18(d) of the 
OIA regarding information that is publicly available. 

The presentation titled “Financial Viability Analysis 18 June 2024” is attached at Appendix One. The 
information withheld in this presentation is made under section 9(2)(b)(ii) of the OIA to avoid prejudicing the 
commercial position of the individual business divisions.  

Please note that the analysis in this presentation is a snapshot of viability undertaken at a particular point in 
time. Work with consultants on the financial viability of individual business divisions is ongoing and continues 
to reassess the understanding of the financial status of each division. 

You have the right to make a complaint to the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the OIA if you are not 
happy with this response. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or by calling 0800 802 602.  

 



 

 

We may publish our OIA responses, and the information contained in our reply to you on our website. Before 
publishing we will remove any personal or identifiable information.   

 

Ngā mihi nui 

 

Gus Gilmore 
Tumuaki Taupua | Chief Executive 
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